# Year 11 newsletter



## **Edition 3 Spring 1**

Dear families, I hope this newsletter finds you well.

As we move into the last two weeks before half-term, I would like to remind families that we have the second round of mock exams starting from Monday 21st February.

We now have just 11 school weeks until the first written exams. This week we have had a few exciting events going on: some students have been having mentoring with an external motivational company, Y12 mentors are being paired up with Y11 students and a reward afternoon.

#### Weekly attendance:

Attendance last week was: 92.1%- we expect at least 96%.

Well done AGAIN to 11T1 and 11M3 who had nearly 97%.

High Attendance = High Attainment.

#### Ms John's shout outs:

The following students had the highest levels of progress AND the top attitudes to learning scores.

Sarah Al Husan, Hardeep Chopra, Ahlam Hussein, Zain Miah, Vishaani Rajasegaram, Tanvi Sharma, Halaah Suweer

Well done!

#### Revision tip of the week:

<u>Last week's-</u>symbol revision! Summarise notes into symbols and try to remember their meanings!

This weeks- Planning ahead! Students will create a month's timetable in form this week.

### Maths revision guides:

Mr Shah, our Head of Maths, would like to remind families that Maths revision guides are available for purchase on ParentPay.

Once these have been purchased, students can collect from the Maths office.

### Key dates for this half-term:

- Saturday session for this half-term: 3rd Feb. Specific information from individual teachers is to follow.
- Mock 2 begins on Wednesday 21st February.